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Upcoming Meetings/Events 
 

MONDAY, AUGUST 8 — Josh Knights, Executive Director of the 
Nature Conservancy in Ohio. “The Great Black Swamp– Where 
Did It Go?” 
Greeters: Stacey Butts, Mary Ann Culpert, Janina Douglas, Katie Enright, Mary 
Fedderke, Scott Fry, Tom Fry, Peter Bowmer, Jane Marie Rahe, Time Menke, 
Karen Ranney Wolkins, Linda Greene, Bob Gardner 
 
MONDAY, AUGUST 8 — 1:00 pm, Marketing Committee 
Meeting, North Cape, Park Inn  
 
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 10 —  7:30 am, Joint Board & 
Foundation Executive Committee Meeting, The Original Pancake 
House 
 
MONDAY, AUGUST 15  —  Do K. Nguyen, District Governor  
Greeters: Joe Habib, Tim Harrington, Scot Hinshaw, Bob Huber, Bernd Hunger, 
Zac Isaac, Garrick Johnson, Brian Kennedy, Tim Koder, Rob Krain, Martin LaMar, 
Rick Marshall, Bill Ozuk, Joe Sweeney 
 
MONDAY, AUGUST 15  —  1:00 pm, Youth Services Committee 
& New Member Committee 
 
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 17  —  7:30 am, Club Board Meeting, 
Toledo Country Club 
 
MONDAY, AUGUST 22  —  Allen Fore, VP of Public Affairs at 
Kinder Morgan. “Ohio’s Energy and Economy & the Utopia  
East Pipeline Project” 
 
MONDAY, AUGUST 22  —  1:00 pm, Foundation Trustee 
Meeting, Park Inn 
 
MONDAY, AUGUST 22  — 1:00 pm, Community Service 
Committee Meeting, Park Inn   

 

The Finest Rotary Club in the World! 

Internet Viewing: The August 1 meeting may be viewed on-
line by clicking on this link:  https://vimeo.com/177171665 

Monday’s Meeting August 8, 2016: 
Executive Director of the Nature Conservancy in 
Ohio, Josh Knights 

 Join us for our next meeting 
on Monday, August 8, 2016, when 
our program speaker will be 
Executive Director of the Nature 
Conservancy in Ohio, Josh Knights.  
 Josh Knights leads a team of 
experts dedicated to conserving 
Ohio’s landscapes for people and 
nature.  Under his direction, The 
Nature Conservancy led the ballot 

campaign to renew the Clean Ohio Fund, secured the 
final financing needed for the state’s acquisition of 
the 16,000-acre Vinton Furnace State Forest, and 
launched the first statewide mitigation program to 
protect streams and wetlands.   Josh was 
appointed by the President of the Ohio Senate to 
serve on the Great Lakes Compact Advisory Board 
and by the Governor to serve on the Ohio Recreation 
and Resources Commission.  He received the 2013 
Green Leader award from the Mid-Ohio Regional 
Planning Council for his team’s work with the 
General Assembly to secure $100 million for the 
Clean Ohio Fund.  Since 2014, he has served on the 
board of the Ohio Travel Association.   
 Prior to returning to his home state, Josh 
headed corporate partnerships at the Conservancy’s 
headquarters in Arlington, Virginia.  He previously 
worked on international trade policy in Washington, 
D.C., at the U.S. Chamber of Commerce and the law 
firm of White & Case.   

 Josh lives with his wife Lara and their two 
children in Columbus, Ohio. 

http://www.toledorotary.org/
https://vimeo.com/177171665
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Dustin is the Director of Sales 
for Arakyta – a locally-owned 
Technology and Consulting 
firm. 
 Born and raised in 
Marion, Ohio, Dustin was 
drawn to Toledo in the mid-
1990s to attend the University 

of Toledo for Information Systems and couldn’t re-
sist the temptation to leave. His small-town and en-
trepreneurial upbringing made it very clear to see 
how great Toledo is to conduct business. 
 His career has led him through several roles 
from sales and product development, board mem-
ber, all the way to president. In 2013, he also co-
founded Toledo Spirits Company with two other co-
founders.  
 Dustin resides in Maumee with his bride 
Kristie and 6-year-old son, Anderson. 

Past Program:  August 1, 2016 
 
ODOT District 2 Public 

Information Officer, Theresa 

Pollick 

 

Theresa Pollick  addressed the 
biggest questions most people 

in Northwest Ohio have: what is ODOT doing to the 
roads, and why all at once? 
 With $90 million in active construction 
projects, ODOT is trying to make the roads safer and 
more efficient. The roads were built back in the 
60’s—70’s and the infrastructure is in need of major 
repairs. Safety is a huge factor in their construction 
process. With I-75 being a major freight corridor, 
widening the road to 3 lanes for a 32 mile stretch will 
ease traffic flow.   
 Along with making the roads ultimately safer, 
ODOT has ensured work zone safety and efficiency 
during the construction process. ODOT highway 
management will come to a driver in trouble to help 
solve the problem quickly before traffic builds up. In 
an effort to avoid these incidents,  ODOT meets daily 
to discuss what is or isn’t working. They will even 
change signs and road paint to help make driving in 
construction zones as easy as possible. In order to 
help prevent accidents, ODOT has released a new 
app, OHGO, based off of their website OHGO.com, 
which provides  real time traffic updates on 
accidents, traffic speeds, restrictions  and closures. 
Their hope is that the app will minimize incidents, 
and help traffic flow by allowing drivers to choose 
their routes based on current conditions.  
 When addressing the question of why the 
roads are all under construction at the same time—
funding is the main reason. Apart from the roads 
being in desperate need of repair, ODOT has received 
funding for all of these projects and doesn’t want to 
lose it by spreading the construction timeline. They 
are implementing 20 years of construction within 5 
years. getting it all done at the same time.  
 Theresa concluded by saying an end is in 
sight. Barrels are being removed from 475 and by the 
end of the year,  I-75 will be opening up. However, it 
isn’t expected to be completely finished until 2018. 

Helyn Bolanis in honor of PP Tom Backoff, Kate Backoff 

Welcome New Member  

DUSTIN WADE 

 



3 

Welcome New Member: 
GREG FESS 

SAVE THE DATE! 

September 16, 2016 
Mark your calendar for  your  

VIP preview of The Middlegrounds!  
 

Moon Over Middlegrounds will take place Friday, 
September 16, 2016 at the Rotary Club of Toledo’s 
Century Pavilion in Toledo’s newest Metropark, The 

Middlegrounds.  Come and enjoy a BBQ buffet, live music, 
wine tasting, dancing, a scavenger hunt, survivor games, 

archery, a climbing wall, and fellowship!  This event is 
brought to you by Rotary Club of Toledo, Metroparks 
Toledo and sponsored by Taylor Automotive Family. 

To see progress on Middlegrounds Metropark 

click the picture below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TICKETS NOW AVAILABLE! 
Adults: $50 
13-18: $35 

12 & Under Free  

CLICK HERE TO PURCHASE TICKETS 

Greg graduated from Miami 

University and Georgetown 

Law School.  Much of his legal 

work was in support of nucle-

ar power, environmental 

compliance and cleanup, and 

nuclear weapons production 

and dismantlement.  Greg 

held a federal Q-clearance for 

over 30 years, and spent several years in and out of the 

Soviet Union as part of a Soviet-US exchange program 

that promoted a peaceful dialog among national policy 

makers.  Greg has traveled often to the United Arab Emir-

ates in support of start-up business ventures for U.S. de-

fense contractors. He recently spent a year abroad work-

ing with the International Atomic Energy Agency.  Greg 

lives in Toledo and has been advising companies seeking 

federal grant funding in the areas of science and the envi-

ronment. 

https://www.toledorotary.org/moon-over-middlegrounds-tickets-now-available/
https://www.toledorotary.org/moon-over-middlegrounds-tickets-now-available/
https://youtu.be/Es4hv_ItxK4
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Cindy Binkley 

Janina Douglas 

Andria Dorsten Gustafson 

Stacy Hammer 

Peter Handwork 

Rachel Hobson 

Marlene Irwin 

Reg Jackson 

Tom Kabat 

Brian Kennedy 

Mark Korn 

Joe Luzar 

Phil Mariasy 

Michael McIntyre 

Debra Monagan 

Daric Peppers 

Judy Potter 

John Roemer 

Tom Roemer 

Brad Rubini 

Tim Ryan 

Sharon Skilliter 

Brad Stoller 

Andy Stuart 

Kathy Tate 

Katherine A Bruhl Zraik 

Contributions have been made to the  

Toledo Rotary Club Foundation 

www.alphahomehealthcareinc.com 

Rotary International CENTENNIAL WINE 

 

Click here to LEARN MORE 

Help us celebrate 100 years of do-

ing good in the world through The 

Rotary Foundation with an exclu-

sive, Private Label Red Table Wine 

from Firelands Winery in Sandusky, 

Ohio, commissioned by Ohio Dis-

trict 6600.  

http://www.alphahomehealthcareinc.com
http://rotarydistrict6600.org/foundation/
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Donate to the  

Toledo Rotary Club Foundation  to invest in 
Service Above Self! 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR MESSAGE 

“To commemorate the fact that our District was the 

first District to receive a grant from The Rotary 

Foundation, my request to all Rotarians is to save at 

least $1 per day for 100 days beginning July 4, 2016 

and make a contribution to The Rotary Foundation 

to kick off our Centennial Year. The reason that I 

chose this special date of July 4th is because every 

year on this date I always feel blessed. Every year I 

appreciate more and more the saying: ‘There is no 

such thing as bad day in the USA.’” 

DG Do K. Nguyen 

http://www.toledorotary.org/donate/
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Club Officers and Directors 
President  |  Stacy Hammer 
President-Elect  |  Sharon Skilliter 
1st Vice President  |  Dick Wolff 
2nd Vice President  |  Tim Ryan 
Secretary-Treasurer  |  Reg Jackson 
Board Members  | Bob DiNardo,  Jennifer Hildebrand, Brian 
Kennedy, Mike McIntyre, Dean Niese, Judy Potter, Daniel 
Skilliter 
 

Foundation Officers and Trustees 
Chairman  |  Louise Jackson 
Vice Chairman  |  Kathy Mikolajczak 
Secretary-Treasurer  |   Gary Murphy 
Trustees  |  Tom Backoff, Carol Bintz, Eric Fankhauser, Judy 
Leb, Mary Mancini, Chuck Stocking 
 
Staff 
Executive Director  |  Kathy Tate 
Office Assistant  | Emily Clement 
Toledo Rotary Website  |   toledorotary.org 
Toledo Rotary Phone | 419.241.7060 
 

Rotary International 
President  |  John Germ 
Governor, District 6600  |  Do Nguyen 
Area 4 Assistant Governor  |  Dave Dennis 
RI Website  |   rotary.org 

Advertise in the Spoke!   
Quarterly Rates (3 months): 

Business Card size: 2” x 3.5”  = $175 

¼ page:  5” x 3.5”  or 2.5” x 7.5” = $300 

½ page: 10” x 3.5” or 5” x 7.5” = $550 

Full page 10” x 7.5” = $1000 

 

Please contact the Rotary office at info@toledorotary.org or 

419.241.7060 for information. Weekly rates are also available. 

Gennady Zak- August 1 
Scott Kepp- August 4 

Melissa Noe– Freeman - August 4 
Chuck Schaub- August 4 
Gary Walker- August 4 
John Bleau- August 5 

Chuck Lehnert- August 5 
Bill McDonnell- August 5 
Regan Smith- August 5 
David Huey- August 7 

Daniel Murtagh- August 7 
Steve Staelin- August 7 

David Cameron- August 8 
Bruce Freidman- August 10 

Gary Geiger- August 10 
Andy Stuart- August 10 

Cindy Binkley- August 11 
Karen Ranney Wolkins-August 11 

Sara Swisher-August 11 
John Boggs- August 13 

Andria Ebert - August 13 
Thomas Palmer- August 13 

Pamela Hershberger- Aug 14 
Jim Weber- August 14 
Derek Leck- August 15 

Douglas Neckers- August 15 
John Smythe- August 17 

Dick Faist- August 18 
Timothy Koder-August 18 

Sydney Prochazka-August 20 
Lewis Carlson- August 20 
John Ehrmin- August 20 
Dick Eppstein- August 20 

Michelle Kravetsky- August 20 
Willard Smith- August 20 
Steve Boice- August 21 
Mark Miller- August 21 
Mike Kirby- August 22 

Bob Reichert- August 23 
Willis Day IV- August 24 

Robert Savage- August 24 
Jeff Jaffe- August 25 

Linda Blackburn- August 27 
Jim Walter- August 28 

William Foster- August 29 
Craig Hopple- August 30 

David Jamieson- August 30 

August Birthdays 

http://www.toledorotary.org
http://www.rotary.org
mailto:info@toledorotary.org
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